
                                                                                    March 30, 2020 

Bloomfield, Iowa 

Boardroom-Courthouse 

8:30 A.M. 

 

            The Davis County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Monday, March 30,  

2020, with Chairman Ron Bride and Members Matt Greiner and Alan Yahnke present. 

 

Alan Yahnke made motion, seconded by Matt Greiner and carried unanimously, to 

approve the agenda. 

 

 Matt Greiner made motion, seconded by Alan Yahnke and carried unanimously, to 

approve and sign the Minutes of Monday, March 23, 2020. 

 

             During publics comments, Davis County Auditor, Linda Humphrey, notified the 

Supervisors that the Veterans Affairs Director was now working from home, but is accessible to 

all by telephone. 

 

The Board met with custodian Randy Norman, and discussed removal of the snow blade  

from the lawnmower and replacing it with the mowing deck.  

 

The Board met with Engineer Ryan Schock, who reported that construction for a bridge 

 on 250th Street would begin today, and that a Buggy fee, collected voluntarily by the Amish  

community, would allow for a rock program to begin on Flora Ave., hauling rock and blading 

are priorities for this week, due to the dry weather forecast. Also, Matt Greiner made motion, 

seconded by Alan Yahnke and carried unanimously, to sign a utility permit for Citizens Mutual 

Telephone Company for several locations in NW part of County. 

 

            A conference call discussion was held with Renee VonBokern, a Human Resources  

Consultant, regarding the newly enacted “Families First Coronavirus Response Act” and how it 

will affect Davis County and its employees. Following the phone discussion, Alan Yahnke made 

motion, seconded by Matt Greiner and carried unanimously, to choose the 100% pay option for 

employees that qualify for the Emergency Paid Sick Leave, due to the Coronavirus. 

 

            Matt Greiner made motion, seconded by Alan Yahnke and carried unanimously, to sign 

a Proclamation naming April as Child Abuse Prevention Month, and approve the corresponding  

decorations of a “Pinwheel Garden” along the sidewalks of the Courtyard. 

 

           Alan Yahnke made motion, seconded by Matt Greiner and carried unanimously, to 

approve a contract amendment for a computer equipment upgrade, for Tyler Technologies. 

  

           All Board members reported on committee meetings attended. 

 

           Alan Yahnke made motion, seconded by Matt Greiner and carried unanimously, to 

approve the following claims to be paid: 

 
ALLIANT ENERGY - CR Consv-W Grove Ballfld Util 14.53 



CITY OF BLOOMFIELD Sheriff-Utilities 2,068.64 

DAVIS CO TREASURER Consv-Prop Tax (2 of 4) 876.00 

US CELLULAR - PALATINE Sheriff-Cell Phones 604.32 

 

           Alan Yahnke moved to adjourn; Matt Greiner seconded; carried unanimously. 

             

             

                                                              _____________________________ 

     

 

       _____________________________ 

ATTEST:   LINDA HUMPHREY 

       DAVIS COUNTY AUDITOR AND 

COMMISSIONER OF ELECTIONS _____________________________ 

 


